Dispatches from Tuesday, 15 January 2008

Greetings:

The last two days we have been busy counting fur seal pups to get an idea of how there
population is doing. We count the pups, because the moms intermittently go to seafeed. So if
we counted females on the beach we'd only count 20-30% of the number of females here.
Further, trip durations vary from season to season, so you can't correct for the number present.
Therefore, we just count the number of pups. Early in the season the pups stay mostly on shore,
so if you are early enough (like no) you can get areliable count of the number of pups produced
each year. This gives us an idea of how the population is doing. This work is part of Mike
Goebel's research as part of the AMLR program to monitor how fur seals are doing in the South
Shetland Islands and how that relates to krill. Tomorrow is our last day of pup surveys and they
we move to the Cape Shirreff where we begin tagging elephant seals and leopard seals.

Best,
Dan Costa

After along day at seawaiting for the weather to turn. We woke up this morning and the sun was
shinning. For me it's been 6 years since | last visited Cape Shirreff. It's nice to be back. It's
certainly a special place. We spent the morning unloaded gear and supplies and then went off to
a nearby island to census fur sea pups there. Once that was done we left our colleagues at the
Cape and went to Window Island and censused fur seal pupsthere. It was so sunny that | got sun
burned. We finished late in the day as the sun set, the wind picked up. It was along day but we
got a lot accomplished. The attached picture shows the Field camp at Cape Shirreff. The green
buildings belong to the US AMLR program and the orange and white buildings belong to the
Chilean Antarctic program.

Best,
Dan




